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Memorandum
Date: December 11, 2018
To: Board of County Commissioners
Via: Katherine Miller, County Manager
From: Anna C. Hansen, Santa Fe County Commissioner, District 2
Subject: Resolution No. 2018-__ | A Resolution in Support of State of New Mexico

Legislature Initiatives and Administrative Actions that Reduce Greenhouse Gas
Emissions Through Energy Efficiency, Renewable Energy Production, Water
Conservation and Watershed Management

Background and Summary:

Consensus exists among the world’s leading climate scientists that climate change caused by
emissions of greenhouse gases from human activities is among the most significant problems
threatening ecological stability and human well-being today. The Santa Fe Ski Basin Study
Adaptations to Projected Changes in Water Supply and Demand identified that, as a result of
greenhouse gas emissions, the native Rio Grande and Santa Fe River water supplies, on which the
Santa Fe County’s water utility depends, is projected to be reduced by approximately thirty-three
percent (33%) by the 2050s, including a significant reduction in snowpack.

The Board of County Commissioners of Santa Fe (Board) is quite aware of this problem and has
expressed its intent to support greenhouse gas emission reduction within the County and the
community with numerous resolutions including most recently Resolution No. 2017-68 in which the
County agreed to reduce greenhouse gas emissions per the targets set in the Paris Agreement.

By supporting and approving the attached resolution, the Board will be asserting, in no uncertain
terms, that it supports various legislation that preserves our natural resources, raises renewable
energy portfolio standards, reduces the state’s electric utilities carbon footprint, enables community
solar electric projects in New Mexico, etc.

Action Requested:

Chair Hansen respectfully requests the Board of County Commissioners support and approve this
resolution.
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Memorandum
Date: December 11, 2018 |
To: Board of County Commissioners
Via: Katherine Miller, County Manager
From: Anna C, Hansen, Santa Fe County Commissioner, District 2
Subject: Resolution No. 2018-__ | A Resolution Supporting the New Mexico Rio Grande
Trail Master Plan

Background and Summary:

The Rio Grande Trail Commission, which was established in July 2015, was created to plan, design
and construct a recreational trail called the Rio Grande Trial (RGT) that runs parallel to the Rio
Grande and extends the length of New Mexico from Texas to Colorado. The trail is intended for
New Mexico residents and visitors to enjoy the natural beauty of New Mexico and the Rio Grande
and learn about the culture and history of our fine state. The commission is made up of cight
commissioners with various backgrounds and special interests and four legislative advisory
members including two legislative representatives and two New Mexico state senators. They are
charged with ensuring that the trail is established in a manner that minimizes environmental impacts
and preserves sensitive habitat as well as defining and recommending viable path routes and
mitigating challenges related to its establishment.

The Santa Fe County supports trail systems throughout the state of New Mexico and values the
outdoor opportunities a coordinated effort can bring to the state and the cities and towns around
New Mexico. The attached resolution states the Board of County Commissioners intention to
support the efforts of the RGT Commission including opportunities to coordinate efforts related to
the RGT to include connection of County trails to the main RGT trail system, and further, to support
marketing, economic development and education efforts associated with the RGT.

Action Requested:

Chair Hansen respectfully requests the Board of County Commissioners support and approve this
resolution.
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